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BURTON SALMON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 16th May 2019 at 6:30pm in the Village 
Hall, Main Street, Burton Salmon. 
 
1/19 Present - Cllr Foster, Cllr Tait, Cllr Greene, Cllr Raine, Cllr Edis, Clerk Meir, 

one parishioner and County Councillor Pearson. 
 

Apologies – District Councillor Mackman 
 
2/19 Reports from Councillors –   
 
2/19.1  Burial Committee – Cllr Greene is new to the role as a representative on the 

Burial Committee and Cllr Wroe has passed on all the paperwork to him 
following his retirement from the Parish Council.  Cllr Greene will attend the 
AGM which will be held on 18th June  

 
2/19.2 Planning summary – The proposal for a new gas fired power station at 

Ferrybridge is on-going.  Although the proposed route does not go through 
the Parish, the Council will maintain a watching brief on developments. 
 

2/19.3 Financial position – The Parish Council is in a stable financial position with 
just funds of £ 8,207 carried forward from 2018/19.   There are no issues with 
the budget for 2019/20 subject to the costs of street light replacements. 

 
2/19.4. Other matters – The village hall has seen a significant rise in its usage, with 

regular exercise classes and school usage increased.  As a result of the 
increase in income, the Village Hall Trust are now able to make a contribution 
towards the repayment of the loan.   Substantial progress has been made 
with the renovations, as the new heaters, door, toilets and insulation have 
been installed.   The new kitchen and disabled access are still to be 
completed. 

 
 More first aid training has been delivered for using the defibrillator, with 

people from other areas of the village attending. Following the retirement of 
Cllr Wroe, Cllr Greene has taken over as lead for the War Memorial. 

 
 At the parish Council elections on 2nd May, Cllrs Wroe, Holmes and 

Anderson, stood down, with the remaining Cllrs re-elected uncontested, along 
with new Cllr Edis.   As a result, there are two vacancies on the Parish 
Council following the elections.  

 
3/19 Matters raised by parishioners – A parishioner thanked Cllr Tait and District 

Cllr Mackman for the work they did to resolve the issue about the proposed 
school gate to allow pupils to access the site from the Beech Grove car park, 
which is not going ahead.   Problems with parking at the school continue are 
parents are parking on the new yellow lines.    

 
 The parishioner also reported that she has contacted the Neighbourhood 

Officer from Selby District Council about the pot holes on Beech Grove.  

   
 


